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CONFIDENTIAL 
Board of Selectmen 

Executive Session Minutes 
February 25, 2013 

 
Attendance:  John Bladon, Edward Collins, Steven Correia, Douglas Leard, Joseph Nolan  
Also Present:  Town Administrator Fred Turkington, Assistant Town Administrator John 
Senchyshyn, Police Chief Robert Irving, Personnel Board member Philip Schneider, and Executive 
Assistant MaryAnn DiNapoli  
  
Purpose:  The session was called at 7:26 p.m. in the Selectmen’s Meeting Room, Wayland Town 
Building, by unanimous roll call vote of the Board (YEA: J. Bladon, E. Collins, S. Correia, D. Leard, J. 
Nolan.  NAY:  none.  ABSENT: none.  ABSTAIN:  none.  Adopted 5-0) in open session as permitted 
by Massachusetts General Laws Chapter 30A, Section 21(a)(3) to discuss strategy and negotiations with 
respect to mid-term bargaining with the Wayland Police Association because an open meeting 
discussion would have a detrimental effect on the negotiating position of the town.    
  
Discussion:  J. Senchyshyn updated the Board regarding ongoing negotiations with the Wayland 
police union on the use of dashboard cameras in police cruisers.  He said there are two issues: one is 
the decision to put the dashboard cameras in the cruisers, and the second is the impact on the officer’s 
job.  He said the police union has expressed concerns about privacy and accountability.  The Board 
discussed the distinction between audio and video recording, the need for officers to advise citizens 
that they are being recorded, and the experience of the use of dash cams in other towns.  S. Correia 
asked if there would be any savings in insurance; J. Senchyshyn said the Town’s insurer indicated that 
insurance rates could go either way depending upon circumstances.  

 
 
 
 

t was the consensus of the Board to support the 
negotiations to add dash cams to the police cruisers.    
 
 Adjourn:  By motion of E. Collins, seconded by S. Correia, by roll call vote, it was unanimously voted 
to exit executive session at 8:06 p.m.  YEA: J. Bladon, E. Collins, S. Correia, D. Leard, J. Nolan.  NAY:  
none.  ABSENT: none.  ABSTAIN:  none.  Adopted 5-0. 
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